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Dear Mr. Struhsaker: 
 
The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) New York Aircraft Certification Office, in 
response to your accident investigation information support request 10-169, is providing the 
following written statement to comments made during the NTSB April 28, 2010, technical 
review of Carson Helicopters Inc. (CHI).   

While the CHI reports of the company flight tests conducted on October 24, 2008 and 
November 3, 2009 (in support of the accident investigation) contain much comprehensive 
data, it should be noted that the data presented is only to support the aircraft weight and 
altitude restrictions of the environmental conditions for that particular test.  The data was 
gathered during what was in effect a free flight hover performance test, that is, the aircraft 
was not tethered via an instrumented cable.  While the data collected was similar to that 
which would have been revealed during a normal preliminary power required hover 
performance flight test, the range of data and the flight test methodology were different.  
Data gained during a certification flight test is analyzed and manipulated to create non-
dimensional data in order to develop power required charts.  The data presented in the CHI 
flight test reports were gathered strictly to substantiate the S-61N loading configuration and 
capability based on the environmental conditions of the test flight.  CHI has admitted their 
sole purpose for performing the tests was an attempt to try and re-create the conditions of 
the accident and to show that the aircraft had the capability to continue safe flight.  

A hover performance flight test accomplished by an applicant (and subsequently verified by 
the FAA) during aircraft certification supports data analysis far more in depth than what 
was provided by the CHI reports.  During certification flight tests the company is required 
to provide aircraft hover performance charts presented in the Rotorcraft Flight Manual 
Supplement (RFMS) for operators to understand what the capability of the aircraft is based 
on gross weight, ambient temperature, and pressure altitude.  They can either choose to 
present a hover ceiling chart which encompasses the power available provided by the 
engines and the power required which is based on the aircraft plan form or they can just 








